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April 18, 2025 
 
 
Renee Longman, Senior Environmental Planner 
Siting, Transmission and Environmental Protection Division   
Docket Unit  
California Energy Commission  
715 P Street  
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
 
RE: Stack SVY03A Data Center Campus, Draft Initial Study-Mitigated Negative Declaration (Docket Number 
23-SPPE-01) 
 
 
Dear Ms. Longman, 
 
Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) welcomes the opportunity to provide comments on the  
Stack SVY03A Data Center Campus, Draft Initial Study-Mitigated Negative Declaration (Docket Number 
23SPPE-01). 
 
PG&E has two revisions pertaining to the CEQA project description. 
 
Page 3-18, paragraph 2:  
 
Campus PG&E Transmission Line Options. The first option would involve building a new above-ground 
approximately 300 foot long, double circuit transmission line interconnection (bundled single-circuit each way, 
looped into and out of the PG&E Switchyard) supported by approximately two three new tubular steel poles 
(TSPs). One new approximately 80-foot-tall TSP would be inter set mid-span between two existing steel towers 
on PG&E’s Grant-Eastshore #1 & #2 115 kV double-circuit transmission line that runs along the west side of the 
project area. An approximately 70-foot-tall TSP would be installed on the north side of the project area. Two 
TSPs between 70-80-feet tall would be installed on the north side of Eden Landing Road. In addition, one or two 
approximately 45 35-foot-tall take-down structures would be installed immediately outside of the PG&E 
Switchyard gas insulated switchgear (GIS) enclosure.  
 
In addition, PG&E has one revision regarding the Landscaping section on page 3-22. PG&E would likely need to 
remove one to three trees approximately 40 feet east of Eden Landing Road to install an inter set TSP. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of these comments. If you have any questions, please call me at (510) 761-
1700. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Nisha Chauhan 
 
Nisha Chauhan, AICP 
Senior Land Planner 
Environmental Management, Electric Transmission 

Pacific Gas and 
Elecmc Company• 


